28 Jun 2021

Important information regarding childhood vaccination – from Gemma Piron
Screening & Immunisation Coordinator


In a normal year, Somerset SAI team are commissioned to deliver HPV1 in Y8 and HPV2, MenACWY and Td/IPV in Y9. Every attempt would be made to mop-up any children that have been missed but once a child moves in to Y10, they are no longer the responsibility of the SAI team. The CHIS team would send out a failsafe letter to the children starting Y10 advising them of any vaccinations they’ve missed and that they should contact their GP to receive it.
 
However, this academic year the SAI team are delivering imms to those children above, as well as delivering HPV1 to Y9 children and HPV2, MenACWY and Td/IPV to Y10 children who were all affected by the school closures last year during the 19/20 academic year. If any of these children who missed their imms in the 19/20 academic year attend the GP practice, the practice can either signpost these children to the SAI team (who NHSEI have funded to do the bulk of the catch-up), or the practice can vaccinate them themselves and will be paid for it. 
 
If a Y11 child attends the practice now to say they’ve missed one of their school imms then the practice would need to vaccinate and will be paid for it.
 
This is complicated further as boys are now eligible for HPV but practices should only vaccinate boys who missed the dose at school after becoming eligible, e.g. Y8 boys were the first cohort to become eligible in 19/20 (males born on or after 1 September 2006). So, if a boy is currently in Y10 in the 20/21 academic year, they would not be eligible for HPV catch-up as they would have been in Y8 in the 18/19 academic year, the year before HPV was introduced for boys.
 
[bookmark: _GoBack]If it’s helpful, I’ve attached the Somerset SAI GP pathway that went out to all Somerset GPs last September. It is accurate for this current academic year (20/21) in terms of what is being delivered and to which age groups (including DOB ranges for each school year). As the GP contract has since been refreshed on 1st April 2021, these changes are not currently reflected in this document. A refreshed pathway will be issued this September for the next academic year (21/22).
 
Finally, the contact details for the Somerset SAI team are below:
 
Email: somersetsaint@somersetft.nhs.uk 
Tel: 0300 323 0032 

